

As we are aware, the government is planning to lift all restrictions on public gatherings this Sunday, July 11, which is something we've all been waiting for and for which we are grateful. It is my prayer that things will remain stable and that we may all feel comfortable re-engaging in person as a church family come fall. This Sunday will be the last divine liturgy for three weeks as Otets Taras takes a much needed holiday. As we look towards August we have started to think about what church services will look like. With this in mind your parish council is proposing that we take a cautious approach to reopening. Our reasons are twofold:

1. Ongoing concerns with the Delta variant of the virus. Several countries have recently implemented new restrictions because of this variant, including Israel, which leads the world in vaccinations. At least one nursing home in Ontario has also reported multiple cases of infections among people who were fully vaccinated.

2. Concerns for those who are unvaccinated. While 70% of persons in the province over the age of 12 have had at least one vaccination, 30% have not. We may say, "That's their problem," but as a community it can easily become our problem as well. Non-symptomatic, unvaccinated people of all ages can spread the virus or variants to others very easily. In addition, there are currently no vaccines for children under 12, which means that they remain vulnerable to all forms of the virus, including the more virulent forms.

Those concerns are why we are planning to take a prudent approach to reopening through the rest of the summer. We plan to maintain the current seating arrangements to provide for physical distancing and we are asking that we continue to wear masks, particularly as congregational singing is a higher risk activity with regard to spreading the virus. We are doing this not out of fear, but from a desire to be cautious and from a place of prudence.

We are also asking that we continue to register for services, partly for contact tracing (if needed) and partly because that will help us know how many to expect and whether we need to adjust our seating arrangements. To register please contact Stan Hawryliw pa.st@sasktel.net.

This has been a long and challenging journey for all of us and we trust that the end is in sight, that we'll soon be able to return to giving hugs and sharing each other's spaces without concern, but we do not want to throw caution to the wind just yet. Let's allow the next few weeks to unfold and see what happens in the wider community. We will revisit these issues again toward the end of August and make further determinations then.

We recognize that there will be different opinions on this, as well as different levels of comfort with regard to reengaging in public activities, and we ask that we extend grace to one another as we proceed.

Rodney Antonichuk
President, Parish Council

Як нам відомо, уряд планує зняти всі обмеження на публічні збори цієї неділі, 11 липня, - це те, чого ми всі чекали і за що ми вдячні. Я молюсь про те, щоб все залишалось стабільним, і щоб усі ми могли почуватись комфортно повторно брати участь особисто, коли прийде церковна сім'я. Ця неділя буде останньою божественною літургією протягом трьох тижнів, оскільки Отець Тарас бере вкрай необхідне свято. Дивлячись на серпень, ми почали думати про те, як будуть виглядати церковні служби. З огляду на це, ваша парафіяльна рада пропонує нам обережно підходити до відкриття церкви. Наші причини подвійні:

1. Постійні занепокоєння щодо дельта-варіанту вірусу. Кілька країн нещодавно запровадили нові обмеження через цей варіант, в тому числі Ізраїль, який лідирує у світі у галузі щеплень. Принаймні один будинок престарілих в Онтаріо також повідомляв про численні випадки зараження серед людей, які були повністю щеплені.

2. Проблеми щодо невакцинованих. Хоча 70% осіб у провінції старше 12 років зробили принаймні одну щеплення, 30% - ні. Ми можемо сказати: "Це їхня проблема", але як спільнота це також може легко стати нашою проблемою. Люди, які не мають симптомів, не щеплені різного віку, можуть дуже легко розповсюдити вірус або різні варіанти. Крім того, в даний час не існує вакцин для дітей до 12 років, а це означає, що вони залишаються вразливими до всіх форм вірусу, включаючи більш вірулентні форми.

Ці занепокоєння полягають у тому, чому ми плануємо застосувати розсудливий підхід до відновлення роботи до кінця літа. Ми плануємо зберегти діючі сидіння, щоб забезпечити фізичне дистанціювання, і ми просимо продовжувати носити маски, особливо, оскільки спів у громаді є більш ризикованою діяльністю щодо поширення вірусу. Ми робимо це не зі страху, а з бажання бути обережними та з розсудливості.

Ми також просимо продовжувати реєструватись на послуги, частково для відстеження контактів (якщо це потрібно), а частково тому, що це допоможе нам знати, скільки їх очікувати і чи потрібно нам коригувати наші місця відпочинку. Для реєстрації, будь ласка, зв'яжіться зі Стен Хаврилів pa.st@sasktel.net.

Це була довга і складна подорож для всіх нас, і ми віримо, що кінець наближається, що незабаром ми зможемо повернутися до обіймів та спільного використання простору один одного, але ми не хочемо застерігати до вітру ще. Давайте дозволимо наступним кільком тижням розгорнутись і подивитися, що відбуватиметься в широкому співтоваристві. Ми знову переглянемо ці питання до кінця серпня та приймемо подальші рішення.

Ми усвідомлюємо, що з цього приводу існуватимуть різні думки, а також різні рівні комфорту щодо повторної участі у громадських діях, і ми просимо надавати благодать один одному, коли ми продовжуємо.

Родні Антонічук
Президент, Парафіяльна Рада

